APRIL 24,2023

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the High School by
Mayor Elva Wyandt.

Present were Village Administrator Jessi Randall, Councilpeople present
were Brenda Kimmich, Mike Medina, Chris Healy, Nick Stephy, Jamie
Hohenberger.

There were 12 citizens in attendance.

Wessler Engineering did a presentation on the water system. They said
our water plant is over 100 years old. WE basically have 2 options, build
a new plant and dig new wells closer to the plant or buy water from
another community with Napoleon being the closest.

Over 20 years a new plant would be $15,000,000.00 plus
$15,000,000.00 operations cost, as compared to the cost of the regional
water supply. This would be $14.2 million for the initial water line, $2.8
million in operations, $6.05 million in wholesale purchase for a cost of
$23.05 million.

After a question-and-answer session the presentation ended with the
decision left to council.

Mike made the motion to approve the bills, Brenda made the second.
The motion was approved.

Mike made the motion @7:45 to adjourn, Brenda made the second. The
motion was approved.

The next regular meeting was changed to a scheduling conflict. It will be
held on Thursday May 11*" @ 7:00 p.m.



